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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Agreed Minutes of the Community Council Ordinary Meeting 
held on 8th June 2023 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

Scott MacGregor (SM)
David Cuthill (DC)

Gina Purrmann (GP)

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Pete Richardson (PR)

Samantha Stewart (SS)
Sue Hart (SH)
Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)
Lesley McDonald (LM)
Pat Marshall (PM)
	Chair
Vice-chair
Secretary

Treasurer


	Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Caroline Shiers (CS)

Tom McEwen (TM)
Press 
Clare Damodaran (CD)

Fire Service
5 members of the public 
Laura Rodger (minutes)
	APOLOGIES
Police
ABSENCES



	Item 1 – Welcome and Introductions 
SM welcomed everyone to the meeting at 19:02. The Chair asked all attendees for permission for the minute taker to record this meeting solely for the purpose of writing up the minutes; she will not share the recording and will delete it as soon as the minutes have been written. SM made all aware of the emergency exits and the location of bathrooms.
	Actions



	Item 2 – Apologies 
The police sent their apologies.  
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of 11th May 2023 meeting
Amendment to be made – engraving will happen at the end of next month. 
Decision: Approved with amendments. Proposed by GP and seconded by PR. 
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 

Fire Report:
Mobilised 30 times. Home fire safety visits were carried out. In attendance at Rosemount Care home and measures have been taken to secure the building. Army Cadet force attended to discuss fire safety and water safety. A charity car wash was held at the end of May and raised more money than anticipated. Thanks to the community was expressed. Checks are going to be made at the Royal Hotel to see if any break-ins have occurred. 

Police Report:
Mental health awareness week was addressed.  If anxiety is severely affecting your everyday life, you should contact your GP who can offer additional support and help. No one should struggle alone. You can also visit www.mentalhealth.org.uk/our-work/public-engagement/mental-health-awareness-week.  Police Scotland is rolling out an award-winning scheme aimed at ensuring officers are better equipped to find children and young people earlier whenever they are reported missing.

The Philomena Protocol, which is named after the patron saint of babies, infants and youths, was the first of its kind in the UK after being introduced by Durham Constabulary in January 2019.

The protocol is primarily targeted towards children and young people living in care facilities and foster encourages carers, staff, families and friends to compile a standardised form of useful information which could be used in the event of a young person going missing.

The type of information on the form will include interests, places of significance, friends and trusted people. These details will be used to ensure that police can establish the whereabouts of a missing child more speedily.

The Philomena Protocol has been developed following the success and learning from the Herbert Protocol, an initiative to support adults who are at risk of going missing.

From Monday, 29 May 2023 Police Scotland’s 13 territorial divisions will begin utilising the Philomena Protocol.  We are aware of reports of young Ukrainian children being the victims of hate crimes. Enquiries are underway. 

We have received several calls/reports of youths entering both the vacant Royal Hotel on Allan Street and the derelict church building on Reform Street. We are hoping it doesn't turn into a similar situation to Rosemount Care Home and there are ongoing efforts to avoid this situation. 

Since the work to secure Rosemount Care Home was carried out, there have been no further issues reported to Police. 

On Monday 5th June 2023, Blairgowrie Community Police and Perth Traffic carried out a joint traffic day of action with a particular focus on foreign registered vehicles. Several tickets were issued over the course of the day.
	

	Item 5 – Matters raised by members of the public
a) Junction Reform/Perth Street
An email was received asking if it might be an idea to try some traffic calming. A speedbump was requested for traffic turning left from Reform Street into Perth Street. The traffic turning left rarely slows down at this junction. They hope that BRCC can push for safety measures here. CS noted that this has been discussed for years and various calming measures have been rejected for several reasons, such as the impact on limited parking for the nearby businesses, but that road markings should be renewed. CS also said that there will be very few reported incidents and that is how PKC establish if measures have to be put in place. Representatives from BRCC will attend a meeting to bring up a range of issues in connection with this junction. 
b) Riverside Car Park
A report has been received via social media. Castle Water employees were using this car park as an overflow, resulting in visitors to the area having to leave. CS informed that there was going to be a parking meter put in place pre-covid (free parking for four hours) and she can enquire about it again. SS suggested writing to Castle Water about the issue first as we have a good relationship with them so far, so we may be able to resolve the issue without resorting to parking meters.  GP to write to Castle Water.
c) Top-Up Tap
We were copied in on an email exchange with Scottish Water regarding a location for a Top-up Tap in Blairgowrie. An obvious location could not be identified (close to enough members of the public and near a water main). Near the war memorial at the Wellmeadow in theory should be an ideal location as it is near a water main for the public bathrooms. One was almost installed in the past, but it is unknown as to why Blairgowrie has dropped down the priority list. GP will write to Scottish Water. 
d) Campfires

Two campfires were left unattended to die out by themselves close to Keithbank Mill. This is concerning as it is currently a dry period. The fire service suggested that this should be called into the control centre whenever something like this occurs. This will allow them to know where fires such as this occur. They also recommend that if you are going to have a fire outside, make sure that you bring a fire pit with you. Outdoor fires can become deep-seated, meaning that fires can continue to burn underground despite appearing to be extinguished. DC asked if the fire service is online and if they are making people aware of this issue. The Scottish Fire Service is currently engaging in a social media campaign about wildfires. 
e) Traffic Light Buttons
A member of the public asked about the traffic lights reverting back to being on request rather than automatic. This is already the case, but pushing one does impact all three. 

f) Removal of barriers at James Street 

There was a request from a member of the public to remove the barriers at the end of the old path from the old Hill Primary School as they were no longer needed and blocked people parking there and getting out of their cars on the kerbside - CS will request 
g) Monetary Demand Letters from the Council 
A member of the public raised the issue of letters demanding payment which are threatening court summons. This is a personal matter, but BB will follow up on this if he is forwarded details about what happened. 
	BRCC

GP
GP

CS


	Item 6 – Matters arising/reports back
a. Resilience/Flooding (SM/PR)
Local Resilience Partnership meeting was cancelled at the last minute. Hunter Hope sent over a document that outlines the council’s obligations with regards to resilience. They also asked for clarification regarding whether volunteers can also be insured when they’re involved in helping with resilience, or if they must be BRCC members. The guidance stipulates that they can as long as they are operating under BRCC direction. SM stated that they are waiting to hear back on their enquiries regarding generators. 
b. Climate Action (DC/JLM/GP) 
DC does not have anything to report. JLM said that there is a Climate Conversation happening to discuss the health impacts of air pollution on the 19th of June, which also coincides with Scottish Clean Air Day on the 15th of June. The Climate Action Hub  – Scottish Government have provided some small funds for the community to help move this forward, replacing SCAN’s role.
GP updated that there could potentially be a shared electric cars scheme in the town if enough people are interested in it. GP asked what the exact numbers were that are needed for this. JLM thinks it is around 20. GP would like to know if as a community council, we can publicise the surveys regarding this. SM responded that we could put it on our social media pages. 
c. Twinning (GP)
The schools in France have had difficulties in this academic year regarding Twinning. This was due to the increased workloads that teachers were facing. A simpler method of language and cultural exchanges has now been found and should be put in place during the next academic year. Music twinning is taking place in September. SM and GP have booked to visit during Bastille Day. Accommodation is available if any other BRCC members would like to join. SM is waiting for a response regarding Pleasanton.  DC is intending to spend two full days there later this year. 
d. Maintenance in Blairgowrie and Rattray (BB/LM/JLM/SM)
A meeting was held on the common. SM updated that it was identified that the bits that had been cut were the bits that were supposed to be left. There are also issues regarding shaping. An email response has been received to let us know that these issues should be resolved when the next cut occurs. Pathways through the area will also be more sculpted. LM added that there will not be long grass left to grow near the housing. PR updated that Carsie residents are unhappy with the appearance and there is high demand for this to be resolved. BB passed the plans to BRCC, but these are not yet complete, so they have not been officially circulated. LM said that surveys will be put out this year. LM added that recreational spaces should not be wilded as it impedes upon their use. BB said that 386 responded to the survey last year and the majority were in favour of biodiversity, but Councillors noted that perhaps the wrong question was asked. Quality issues are a major concern. BB is going to ask if a visit regarding quality can happen in Carsie. DC noted that it is difficult to determine where the blame lies and that a response is required from the person in charge of Quality Assurance. SM also updated that from their walk around, the fence at Glenamond Road has been fixed. Repairs to cemented steps are needed. TM said that reports are needed on the results of walkarounds (Estate Based Initiatives [EBI]). It is important that we can establish what has actually been fixed. SJ also made the point that all of these meetings may not be a good use of public money. CS also pointed out that to make wild flower areas look nice, you usually need to scorch earth it. This is not something that can be done to our public spaces. LM also noted that if we don’t have areas which are naturalised, we don’t know what our area is supposed to look like. However, it has to happen in the correct space.
e. Citizen of the Year
SS updated that the nomination deadline was the last day of May. All of the nominations have been collected. The panel convened to look at them yesterday. There was an increase in nominations from last year. The Citizen of the Year is Ian Richards. The Community Group of the year is the Friendship Café. We are still waiting to confirm if the young citizen of the year has accepted the award. We are looking at ways to engage more young people in the nomination process next year. CD suggested that former Young Citizens of the Year could perhaps engage in this process as well. 
f. Nativity (DC/GP) 
No update can be given, as the Churches’ liaison person has been unable to progress matters due to illness and work pressures. It is hoped that this issue will be resolved soonest. 
g. November 5th Event 
TM sent along the events using fireworks motion to the BRCC. BRCC can apply to have fireworks on November 5th. As such, SS believes the public should now be asked what they want. Whilst it is accepted that BRCC should not be organising these events, DC also believes that last year’s November 5th event was very worthwhile. SS noted that a call for volunteers could also be put out as part of the survey. LM noted that even if the community is in favour of fireworks, there is no guarantee that PKC would grant permission. The survey will stipulate this. SS stated that fireworks have always been funded by businesses donating money. SM, GP and DC added that if we cannot have fireworks, an event such as last year should still go ahead. It was also noted that fireworks did not occur last year due to the cost of living crisis and circumstances have not changed. SJ pointed out that as we are representing the town, the town should be given the choice. This was agreed upon. 
h) Rosemount Care Home
BB noted that this is now fully sealed with the exception of the roof skylight. Residents have reported that the building has not been disturbed since. Most of the debris has been cleared. The building owners’ contact details have been traced, however they have not responded. It seems that those who were disturbing the Rosemount Care Home have moved on to the Royal Hotel. CS updated that the police, fire service, and SCYD have been engaging with young people on this. Furthermore, the owners of this building have also been traced and contacted. BRCC expressed its thanks to all those involved in clearing and securing the Rosemount Care Home. GP enquired about a compulsory purchase order. BB stated that it does not meet the requirements for a compulsory purchase order. 
	SM/SS
BB

GP

SS

	Item 7 – New Projects
No new projects
	

	Item 8 – Traffic Matters
Community Transport Forum meeting occurring on the 22nd of June on Teams. This is run by the public transport unit of PKC. 

The Bridge of Burnhead, at the junction of Burnhead Road, Upper Allan Street and Lornty Road, has been repeatedly damaged by trucks bashing into the bridge. This has started happening since the farm road towards the processing plant was metaled last year. The coping stones now appear as if they are going to fall off.  PKC have been notified and have stated that someone will be sent to examine this. BB has asked for the photographs to be sent to him. GP will do this. The photographs will also be sent to CD.
	GP

	Item 9 – Planning Matters 
An email was sent around regarding a reporter going to Marley Quarry. A sight inspection is taking place on Thursday 29th of June at 13:00. BRCC is welcome to attend. 
A consultation on short-term let control areas in Perthshire is taking place. BRCC has been asked to take part as a stakeholder in a consultation being carried out by PKC. Members of the public can also take part in this consultation; BRCC will spread the word about this. 

Permitted Development Rights Review is currently being carried out by the Scottish Government. They are in phase 3 of the consultation. BRCC have been invited as a community council to respond. This can be put on the website and social media. 
	BRCC

BRCC

BRCC

	Item 10 – Chair’s Report

Most things have been covered in the meeting. Various meetings have taken place with maintenance and green space. SM would like to reiterate that if members of the public have any issues they would like us to discuss, they can email concerns or bring them along to our public meetings. 
	

	Item 11 – Treasurer’s Report
Admin 

May balance


£254.28
Minutes

£30
£224.28
June balance


£224.28



Projects
May balance


£5,357.96
Wish Tree donation

£100.00
June Balance


£5,457.96
Fireworks/Community Event
£211.89
Resilience


£4,261.12
Well (Defib)


£184.77
Bench



 £253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive

£445.56
Wish Tree


£100
	 

	Item 12 – Secretary’s Correspondence
There are a couple of webinars we can get involved in as a Community Council. We need to let them know if we will be attending. The Scottish Refugee Council is inviting everyone to an event taking place at the Town Hall this Saturday. This was originally to welcome Ukrainian Refugees who are now living in the area, but has been extended to all refugees in the area. 
	

	Item 13 – Councillor’s Reports
TM updated that discussions took place regarding bin collections and the wider infrastructure. This will all be done in consultation with the residents. There is still resistance towards the idea of the big communal bins, but TM will continue to press for this. There are also complaints about bins being left on the pavement as it causes accessibility issues. 

CS updated that Blair in Bloom are putting up hanging baskets on Sunday morning. Residents will have received letters about the flood risk study. There have been complaints about kids accessing the burnt-out laundry site. There is a Facebook post out which is calling for people who lost things in the fire to get in touch. CS would like to reassure that there is something being done. The electrics in the Wellmeadow are potentially going to be replaced. Friends of the Cemetery meeting took place. There was a briefing meeting on Tuesday regarding the Grand Fondo. Organisers are keen to meet with BRCC; CS will put them in touch with SM. On the 24th of June, there is a link-up to encourage more women to take up elected positions. There are only 6 councillors out of 40 who are women in our area. There are changes to the 57 and 59 buses from July. 


BB updated that scanning does still occur at the housing office. There has never been a formal arrangement, so it is adhoc, but they are happy to do so. BB would also like to encourage more people to come forward to take up elected councillor positions. 

	

	Item 14 – AOCB
GP noted that last year, the 111 service didn’t know much about the Cottage Hospital, so people were not being directed there. GP asked if this was resolved. CS presumes this has been sorted, as there have not been complaints. 
CS also raised that the police report mentions racist comments made by young people towards Ukrainian children. She noted that SCYD are being proactive about this, but she asked how as a community, we could combat this. 

PM updated on Blairgowrie Juniors. The management team has walked away and the President resigned. PM is now President. They have ten players and interviews will be taking place for new managers. It is not an option to close, so PM will try his best to have a team for next season.
Meeting closed at 21:06.
	

	Date of Next Meeting:  13th July 2023, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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